San Pedro Democratic Club Minutes
Monday December 11, 2017

Call to order 6pm.

Reports:

President: Carrie Scoville - Charter Renewal/Fees, Port Truck Driver Hearing, SB562 Hearing, Net Neutrality, Tax Bill

1st VP: Linda Bassett - December Holiday Party, January 2018 – Officer Elections, Long Beach Municipal Election Endorsements, Joint Club Statewide Candidate Forum

2nd VP: Carrie Scoville – Membership Report, 1 new members, 6 renewals since the November meeting. 133 members in good standing.

Secretary: Shannon Ross read the November 2017 minutes
Motion for approval of November minutes by Carrie Scoville, seconded by Julia Scoville, all were in favor the motion passed.

Treasurer: Tom Butler: Financial Report, December 2017
Motion to pay for holiday party in an amount NTE $900, moved by Shannon Ross second Cathy Familathe, all were in favor the motion passed.

Old Business: Nominating Committee – Carrie Scoville
Motion to accept Nominating Committee Membership of Bill Roberson, Doug Epperhart and June Smith. Moved by Chris Duvali second by Linda Bassett, motion passed unanimously.

New Business: Motion on Ports O’Call Redevelopment – Shannon Ross
Because for years, Ports O’Call restaurant has been a consistently available space for the San Pedro Democratic Club (SPDC) to meet in, and because not only the Club but numerous families and organizations have depended on its availability for large events over the course of its 56 years of operation, the SPDC strongly urges the Port of Los Angeles and the Developers planning the remaking of Ports O’Call to keep the Ports’Call restaurant in operation during the remodeling and to make it one of the anchors in the new project.  

The Club also recommends that the Port honor its previous commitments for relocation to all the smaller business owners in the current Ports O'Call Village. 

Moved by Shannon Ross, second by Susan Tucker all were in favor, motion carried. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at 7:00pm for the annual Holiday Party.
